SWSC MATHLETES FALL COACHES MEETING Tuesday, September 5,2006 Bolingbrook High School

ATTENDANCE (according to sign-in):

Andrew Deb Eiermann, Eric Johnson Bolingbrook Julie Berg, Chris Mallon

Bradley-Bourbonnais Mark Hampton

Homewood-Flossmoor Aaron Clark, Scott Furlong

Joliet David Daly

Lincoln-Way Central Holly Misener, Roy Broderick, Jennifer Umgelder

Lincoln-Way East Jim Aiu, Brian Mulford, Jessica Moore

Lockport Gail Mitchell, Laura Garrett, David Lorkiewicz

Sandburg Dan Olsen Stagg Mark Lyons

Statistician Ricky Perez

The meeting was called to order at 1:00p.m. by Julie Berg.

Approve February 2006 Minutes

It was noted that we had previously discussed having a judges score sheet to make sure judges are only counting the top 5 scores. It was decided that all host schools should have a mandatory judges meeting 15 minutes prior to the start of the contest. During this meeting the host school will remind oral judges to only write appropriate comments on the score sheet, remind written judges only the top 5 scores count, make sure all rooms are covered, and all questions have been distributed. A motion to approve the minutes was made by Lockport. Andrew seconded the motion. All were in favor and the minutes were approved.

SWSC Conference Update

Dave Daly commended us for our hard work throughout the last year. He said the Mathlete coaches had very good communication, were organized well and overall did a good job handling the first year of the new conference. He thanked everyone for their hard work especially Jim and Ricky. Dave also reported on the current status of the SWSC Conference and it's future plans. Dave reminded us he is the liaison for us with regards to the activity directors board and we can email him any time with questions.

Rotation of Officers

Next year Lincoln-Way Central will be President and Sandburg will be Secretary. See manual for the following years.

Directory

Ricky sent around a directory to be updated. Head coaches' cell phone numbers were added to improve communication between hosts. When Ricky emails the directory each school should check their information to make sure it is correct.

Communication between Hosts

It was suggested that host schools try to keep their email up in case their cell phone is not working in the building. Jim also reminded everyone that it is very helpful to bring a coaches directory with you to the contests.

Updates from Question Writer & Statistician

Ricky gave an update on the new organization of the question folders. In each compartment there are three folders. Each folder is for each round held in that room. If the contents are in a green folder, then calculators are allowed. If the contents are in a red folder, then calculators are not allowed. Answers will be in the back of the 1st folder. They will not be in each individual folder. There are 32 copies in each folder. The 5th compartment contains oral prep information, oral time signs and alternate room folders. In the alternate room folders there are 13 copies of each contest. After each contest please make sure your folder gets back to Ricky. Ricky will be gone Nov. 18-Dec 4.

Written Restrictions 2006-2007

It was noticed that Competition E says it is closed to juniors and seniors. This should not be there because we now have a Fresh/Soph Calculator competition and a Junior/Senior Calculator competition.

Written Restrictions 2007-2008

Jim stated the oral topic A Preview of Calculus is similar to the previous Statistics & Data Analysis oral. This oral has been changed and should now be more basic. Anyone in AP Stats should be able to do it very easily. The book we are using is listed on the restrictions sheet. Bradley motioned to approve the restrictions; Lockport seconded the motion and the minutes were approved.

Ouestion Distribution

SWSC II

-LW East to LW Central to Bolingbrook

-Ricky to HF

SWSC III

-LW East to LW Central to Lockport

-HF to Bradley

SWSC IV

-Andrew to Sandburg

-HF to Joliet

SWSC V

-LW East to LW Central

-HF to Andrew

Contest Schedules

Contest schedules were due Sept. 1, 2006. Please remember to include good directions of where to drop off students and where buses and judges should park. Please also post signs in the school to direct students and judges. Remember FS Calc goes in the A room and JS Calc goes in the B room. Please email Jim (jaiu@lw210.org) your contest schedules as soon as possible. He will post them on the website. It was also decided that each host would send a hard copy of their schedule, and a map to each school coming to their site. However, schools should check the website close to the night of competition for any updates to the schedule.

Other

Please remember to have the 3rd round head coaches meeting at 7:45 p.m. at each contest.

A motion was made to adjourn at 3:15 p.m. by Bolingbrook, all agreed and the meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Holly Misener Lincoln-Way Central High School